
                                          WE WILL NEVER FORGET! 
 
     Recently I received a call from Rich Diana and Tony Milo from the NYPD PBA.  Rich and Tony 
are former members of the HPD and are presently the Housing Bureau’s representatives on the 
PBA.  They informed me that they had received calls from former members of the HPD who 
were concerned that our Heroes in the HPD who gave their lives serving the citizens of New 
York were being marginalized by the NYPD.  Rich and Tony informed me that NOTHING COULD 
BE FURTHER FROM THE TRUTH!  They told me that each May, during Police Week, Housing 
Bureau holds a Memorial Mass honoring all former members of the HPD and NYPD Housing 
Bureau who have made the ultimate sacrifice.  In addition, in each PSA there is a Memorial Wall  
with the names of all members of that command who have died in the line of duty.  And each 
year, on the anniversary of the officer’s End Of Watch, they hold a brief ceremony at the 
command (PSA) and place flowers in remembrance of the officer’s sacrifice. 
 
     The Memorial Mass (which is usually held at a different Church each year) has already 
transpired for this year but they promised to notify me in the future about any date for the 
Mass so that we can post it on our web site.  All present and former Members of the Service are 
welcome and invited.  Also, all present and former MOS are invited to attend the brief 
ceremony (usually held at 1100 hours) at the Command on the anniversary of the officer’s 
passing.  
 
     Below find a list of all HPD and Housing Bureau personnel, and the date of their EOW, who 
have made the ultimate sacrifice: 
 
NAME                                                                        EOW                                         COMMAND 
PO PHILIP SCHULTZ                                                 10/9/65                                    PSA #3 
PO WILLIE STEPHENSON                                         7/3/66                                      PSA #7 
PO ROBERT HARRIS                                                 12/20/67                                  PSA #5 
PO ARTHUR PELO                                                      9/25/71                                   PSA #2 
DET HAROLD MARSHALL                                         12/7/71                                    PSA #4 
PO CARSON TERRY                                                   12/20/71                                  PSA #2 
PO VITO CHIARAMONTE                                          9/26/77                                   PSA #4 
PO JAMES WASHINGTON                                        5/29/78                                    PSA #9 
PO TED DONALD                                                        5/15/79                                   PSA #7 
PO JAMES DUNSTON                                                11/20/80                                 PSA #5 
LT JAN BRINKERS                                                        5/4/81                                     PSA #8 
PO JAMES CARRAGHER                                             2/11/82                                   PSA #1 
PO JAMES HOLMES                                                    3/23/86                                   PSA #3 
PO ANTHONY MC LEAN                                             4/13/88                                   PSA #2 
PO GARY PEACO                                                          6/16/88                                   PSA #7 
PO PAUL HEIDELBERGER                                            7/18/92                                   PSA #4 
PO RUDOLPH THOMAS                                               7/4/93                                     PSA #3 
PO JOHN WILLIAMSON                                               10/8/93                                   PSA #6 



DET ALFRED BOESCH                                                   1/21/95                                   PSA #9 
PO BRIAN JONES                                                           10/13/96                                PSA #4 
PO GERALD CARTER                                                      7/31/98                                  PSA #1 
PO MADELINE CARLO                                                   7/15/07                                  HB HQ 
PO FRANK MACRI                                                           9/3/07                                    PSA #2 
DET OMAR EDWARDS                                                   5/28/09                                  PSA #5 
SGT CHARLES CLARK                                                     11/7/09                                   PSA #8 
PO KAREN BARNES                                                         8/4/11                                    PSA #5 
PO FRANCIS PITONE                                                       8/11/13                                 PSA #8 
DET DENNIS GUERRA                                                     4/9/14                                    PSA #1 
PO DEMETRIAS HOPKINS                                               5/11/15                                 PSA #9 
DET RANDOLPH HOLDER                                               10/20/15                                PSA #5 
PO ANDREW LEWIS                                                         3/5/17                                    PSA #5 
SGT PATRICK COYNE                                                       3/12/17                                  PSA #8 
CAPT EDWARD MC GREAL                                             10/13/17                                PSA #6 
PO RICHARD LOPEZ                                                          6/24/18                                 PSA #8 
 
Special thanks to Rich Diana and Tony Milo for their assistance and dedication to keeping the 
NYC HAPD memory and spirit alive in the NYPD.  We know that as long as they are there we will 
never be forgotten.   
 
                     TO ALL OUR DEPARTED BROTHERS AND SISTERS WE SAY “REST IN PEACE,”  
                                                              WE WILL NEVER FORGET!!!   
 
Fraternally, The Executive Board. 
        

     
     


